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Westcliff-on-Sea

We have been examining the extensive collection which was
donated to us in the will of the late Derek Giles. Derek was
a very long-serving member of the Omnibus Society in parallel
to a successful career with Southend Corporation where he
became Operations Director before his retirement.

There will be more on the Giles collection in future
newsletters, but in this issue we concentrate on two booklets
from Westcliff-on-Sea Motor Services (which eventually
became part of Eastern National).

The first is a tour brochure from the 1930s which, in addition
to the usual listing of destinations and prices also showed
photographs of the latest coaches and an advert by Duple
Motor Bodies.
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The second booklet is entitled
“General Rules & Regulations for
Drivers and Conductors” and whilst
we won’t go into too much detail
here, it is the sheer number and
categories of regulations listed in the
index which is probably most notable.
Objectionable persons AND animals?
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Facebook
We continue to post on our Facebook page two or three times each week, and more than 1,700 people now follow us. It’s
a great way to keep up with what we are up to, and to get a glimpse at some items from our collections.

Two of the most popular posts in the last quarter have been of vehicles. The first is a view from the official Strachans collection
and people commenting on our page dated it as late 1945. From left to right is: United Automobile Bristol K6A (fleet number
BDO 38) GHN 838, then an unidentified bus from the same United batch of 11, St Helens Corporation Bristol K6A (fleet
number 50) DJ 9268, Caerphilly Corporation Guy Arab (fleet number 40) FTG 240, and finally another St Helens K6A, DJ
9267 fleet number 49. The Guy was withdrawn after a long life in 1965 and exported to Africa, the St Helens Bristols were
sold after 11 years (although one had a subsequent life with an operator in Kent). The Uniteds were all rebodied with 1949
ECW bodies in 1955, and GHN 838 was sold to Samuel Ledgard of Leeds three years later.

The second is an official AEC photograph from 1946. The
accompanying text reads: "Here seen passing over
Framwellgate Bridge, Durham, with Durham Castle in the
background, is one of two AEC 'Regal' 36-seaters fitted with
Burlingham bodies, which were placed in service during the
summer by Gillette [correct spelling was Gillett] Bros.
(Motor Services) Ltd., Quarrington Hill, Ferryhill. These
vehicles are used on the 'G.B.' [actually G&B] Services linking
W. Hartlepool with Durham and Bishop Auckland. In addition
to being employed on stage carriage work they have also
successfully undertaken certain private hire duties which have
taken them to the coast resorts of Scarborough and
Blackpool and as far afield as the Lake District and Edinburgh.
Gillette [Gillett] Bros. have been operating public service
vehicles since 1921 and have included AEC machines in their
fleet since 1930." Press Notice No. 1222, dated November 7th
1946. FUP 878 and its sister 879 would have full lives with
Gillett Bros, being withdrawn in 1958 and 1961 respectively.
The photo was posed on their first Saturday in service in May
1946, and the G&B routes never ran across this bridge.

Our friends at The PSV Circle produced a full list of the G&B
fleets in their Historic Journal of June 2018 still available at:-
www.psvcircle.org.uk (Select OTHER - Journals and Bulletins
- Historic [page 2])

www.psvcircle.org.uk
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Odds and Ends

The Polytechnic Touring Association

Clive Burgess writes to answer our query from the last
edition about this Association. We speculated that it must
have been a substantial organisation, and Clive points out
that it originated as part of the original polytechnic – Regent
Street Polytechnic, now the University of Westminster –
although it became separate in 1911. In 1962 it was acquired
by the Sir Henry Lunn Ltd to become – yes, you’ve guessed
it – Lunn Poly, and later still became part of Thomson
Holidays.

Those Aircraft Seats

David Holding writes: I was interested in the piece on
"aircraft seats" because whilst I was at West Yorkshire Road
Car I observed some strange seats around the walls of the
Central Works and asked what they were. I was told that
these were "bucket" seats, which were apparently all the
rage on aircraft at the time. The GM, Hector Tuff, thought
that these would give passengers on the York City Tour a
better view and they were fitted to a Bristol LS coach for
the purpose. There was an adverse reaction, passengers
believing that no headrests meant it wasn't a coach but a
bus. The seats were taken out and replaced, thereafter being
used for Central Works staff to sit on while eating their
packed lunches.

And Finally….

John Jones is working on a Fleet History for the PSV Circle
on municipal operator Pontypridd (later Taff Ely). He was
very interested in the donation of a substantial collection
of records from Alex Wilson, the operator’s last general
manager. These include a superb run of transport
committee reports from the 1930s onwards, and one
particular report raised a smile. Whereas today some
companies have an upper limit on the weight of drivers, in
1931 the vehicles required such strength to drive that there
was an actual minimum limit!

How to Explore
Our Collections
Our catalogue is available online at
www.busarchive.org.uk
We have three Research Centres, each
holding unique material:
• Droitwich, for original records
• Walsall, for publicity items
 and publications
• Acton, for London Transport records
 and timetables
Email or call to make your appointment
(see contact details below)


